Village of Aurora Community Preservation Panel 
              Minutes of Regular Meeting Wednesday, September 4, 2013
Call to Order: Chair MacCormick called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

Present: Chris MacCormick, Jeff Blum, Dan DiSanto, Ed Easter, and Claire Morehouse 

Others present: Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Planning Board Chair Nancy Gil, Planning Board member Pat Foser, Village Historian Dr. Linda Schwab, Doug Bates, Aiden DiSanto, and Scott Heinekamp

Approval of Minutes: On motion by Easter, seconded by Blum, the CPP approved the August 3, 2013 minutes.

AYES:  Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

ABSTAIN: MacCormick

Motion carried.
Announcements: 

· Chair MacCormick informed the CPP that letters were received from Attorney Jeffrey Reina’s office regarding Application #12-22 from Michael Peter for dock renovations (a copy attached to these minutes) Panel members have copies of the letters included in their meeting packets. Mr. MacCormick requested Code Enforcement Officer Michael Piechuta contact the New York State Office of General Services to determine if, as the letter states, there are no objections to the application. Clerk Balloni will inform Mr. Piechuta.

· Clerk Balloni informed the CPP that the New York State Comptroller’s Office is conducting an audit of the village and it should be completed by mid October. 
Changes to the agenda 
· Application #13-25 was removed from the agenda and the applicant will submit at another time.
· Application #13-24 will be reviewed first, followed by Application #13-28.

Old Business

No old business was discussed.

New Business
Applications for Certificate of Appropriateness 

#13-24 from Doug Bates for a new roof and siding on a barn at 366 Main Street (Tax Map #182.13-1-22)
Mr. Bates deferred to the CPP for their preference in regard to the type of siding (board and batten or vinyl) and slope of the roof.  All CPP members agreed a pitched roof with board and batten siding was preferable.
On motion by Morehouse, seconded by Blum, the CPP voted to approve the application as submitted.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued a Certificate of Appropriateness (a copy attached to these minutes).

#13-28 from the Aurora Free Library/Morgan Opera House for the replacement of the walkway at 370 Main Street.  (Tax Map #182.13-1-21)

Discussion ensued on the necessity of replacing the steps and if there are less expensive alternatives.  Chair MacCormick stated the CPP’s charter is to repair and preserve when possible and asked what prompted the desire to replace the steps.  Mr. Heinekamp replied that library patrons had tripped where there were gaps in the stones and that they were slippery when it rained.  The Library Preservation Committee had initially discussed replacing just the pad and the sidewalk, but then decided to include the steps as one renovation project.  
The CPP requested that Mr. Heinekamp research other options and consult with a mason to determine if the stone steps could be preserved with improvements to the overall safety.  
On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP voted to approve the replacement of the Aurora Free Library/Morgan Opera House pad and walkway, but would like Mr. Heinekamp to discuss other options with regard to the steps with the Library Preservation Committee and report back to the CPP at a future meeting.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued a Certificate of Appropriateness with modifications (a copy attached to these minutes). 

 #13-22 from Rick and Kathleen Wray for a Demolition Permit at 33 Wells Road (Tax Map #182.17-1-46)

Chair MacCormick deemed the application incomplete as there were no specific plans indicating what the applicants were going to build in place of the current building.  The CPP along with Planning Board Chair, Nancy Gil, listed the items needed to complete the application which include:

· Specific plans, including site plan and elevations from all sides of proposed buildings, of what will be replacing the current building.

· Clarification on whether the new structure will be a 1 or 2 family dwelling.

· The Documentation Report from the Village Historian.
Chair MacCormick and Chair Gil instructed Clerk Balloni to send the applicant a letter outlining the Board’s request.  Chair Gil also recommended the applicant attend the Planning Board meeting on September 25, 2013 for a consultation.  Once the application is complete, the Planning Board and Community Preservation Panel Chairs can schedule the Public Hearing date.
On motion by Morehouse, seconded by Easter, the CPP voted to table review of the application until sufficient plans have been submitted by the applicant and the Village Historian has completed the documentation.

AYES: MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Adjournment: 

On motion by Blum, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:08pm.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter and Morehouse.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni 
Village Clerk
